TOWN OF RAYMOND TASSEL TOP BOARD OF DIRECTORS APRIL 22, 2003

Members present:

Bob Metz Steve Crocket Phyllis Burnham Peter Klepsig, Park Ranger Don Willard, Town Manger

Meeting called to order 7:00 PM.

- I .The agenda was approved
- II. The minuets of March11th. Were reviewed
- III.. New board member, Phyllis Burnham, was introduced.

IV. The report from Elizabeth Cummings regarding the standing of accounts to date was reviewed. The expenses presently total \$19,960.91 and revenues total \$25,329.91 which leaves a balance of \$5,369. With \$5,081. from previous years that gives the park a total of \$10,450. to start the 2003 season.

The Board along with the Town Manger. agreed to Peter's requests to sell coffee and hotdogs at the snack shack ,to purchase an upright freezer and to remodel the deck and ramp on the shack adding a larger door to the storage area .Peter will oversee these projects. He will also relocate the old park sign as a welcome sign about 50 yards inside the gate.

The use of the back-up town truck will be available for park use. A trailer would make it possible to move the lawnmower from the Park to the town beech and back. Phyllis thought that she may be able to help us out with a trailer.

All the buildings will be stained by the Windham Correctional inmates and thy will also do a general pick-up as well.

V. The board gave approval for a season pass to the R.E.D. and the Lions and two passes to Bicentennial Celebration. The Board also previously approved the raffle for the use of the cabin for a week in the 2004 season. Included with the celebration the Board approved free use of the beech for Raymond residents on June 21st the Bicentennial day.

VI. Other business included the replacement of the two windows in cabin #3.

Steve suggested we change the message on the wheelchair collection jars to read. a second wheelchair. All agreed that the purchase order of a second beech wheelchair be put in as soon as possible

Bob will check with Louise on the new inserts for the brochures and also that the web site is updated.

Approval was given to the Raymond Mentoring Partnership to use the Park for a cookout on May 29th from 5:30 to 7:30 PM.

No further business was brought up and the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.

Next meeting will be May 27th, 2003 7:00PM at Tassel Top Park